
  

RESIDENTIAL TOTE BASICS 

GARBAGE PICK UP DAY: WEDNESDAY 
 

• Please have the TOTE OUT BY 7:00AM on garbage day with the handle of the tote facing in, 

away from street and clear of cars, mailboxes, and other obstructions. 

Totes should be at least 5 feet away from cars, poles, fences, and other totes. Please keep the tote clear 

of snow.  

Do not place tote on top of snow banks. 

 

• To keep the garbage truck towards the middle of the street, please place the tote on the street or 

avenue at least 5 feet from the curb. 

Totes cannot be placed in alleys, can racks or holders of any kind. 

 

• Only totes provided by Circle Sanitation will be dumped.  

 

• ONLY the trash in the tote will be taken each week. Please continue to bag your household trash 

before placing inside the residential tote. Any trash next to tote will not be taken. 

Additional totes can be provided for a small charge by contacting the City Auditor 745-3202. 

You will need to sign a form prior to obtaining the 2nd tote. 

 

• Only household garbage is allowed in the totes. Small amounts of compost (grass clippings, leaves, 

and garden waste) are allowed in the tote but needs to be bagged. 

Hazardous waste or ashes are NOT allowed in the tote. 

 

• Larger items such as carpet, furniture, or mattresses can be picked up with the rear load truck for 

an additional fee by calling Circle Sanitation to set up a special pickup 701-838-1182. 

 

• To help maintain the appearance of your neighborhood please remove the tote from the curb as 

soon as possible.  The tote is intended to be stored in your garage or other convenient location next 

to your home. 

 

• Please do not overload the tote in excess of your ability to safely maneuver it.  Please try to keep 

the lid closed to keep pets and rodents from entering tote. 

 

• If tote is blocked (cars, trees, mailboxes, etc.), tote WILL NOT be dumped until the next regular 

service day. Any garbage set next to the tote will not be picked up. 

 

• Circle Sanitation will maintain ownership of the totes. If they are lost or negligently damaged, it will 

be the responsibility of the resident to pay to replace it. Do not deface tote in anyway. 

 

• If you are moving from your residence, please leave garbage tote at the residence for new owners 

or contact the City Office. 

 

  


